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December 19, 2022 
 
 
 
Terry Baker, Mayor    Dave Dotterrer, Chair 
City of Phoenix    Jackson County Board of Commissioners 
112 W. 2nd Street    10 S. Oakdale Ave 
Phoenix, OR 97535    Medford, OR 97501   
 
Sent via e-mail 
 
RE: Approval of Phoenix Urban Growth Boundary Amendment (Order 001932) 
 
Dear Mayor Baker, 
 
The Department of Land Conservation and Development (DLCD) received a submittal on 
October 17, 2022, from the City of Phoenix and Jackson County regarding an amendment of the 
Phoenix urban growth boundary. The amendment removes approximately 50 acres and adds 
approximately 528 acres, including an approximately 250-acre urbanized area which was 
substantially damaged in the Almeda Fire. I am pleased to inform you that I have approved the 
amendment as provided in OAR 660-025-0150(1). This letter constitutes the department’s order 
approving the amendment as provided in OAR 660-025-0175. 
 
DLCD received no objections in response to the local government notice. Therefore, this order 
approving the amendment is final and cannot be appealed. 
 
Please feel free to contact DLCD Regional Representative Josh LeBombard at (541) 414-7932 or 
at josh.lebombard@dlcd.oregon.gov questions or need further assistance.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Brenda Bateman, Ph.D. 
Director, Department of Land Conservation and Development 
 
cc: Eric Swanson, Phoenix City Manager 
 Joe Slaughter, Phoenix Community and Economic Development Director 
 Danny Jordan, Jackson County Administrator 
 Ted Zuk, Jackson County Development Services Director  
 Shandell Clark, Jackson County Planning Manager 
 DLCD (LeBombard, Howard, McIlvaine, Young) 
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